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15 April 2019
Dear Alice
Re: Part 24 and Part 25 Full exemption — E04 Pipeline

Thank you for your application of 26 February 2019 seeking exemption of the E04 pipeline
from new obligations under Parts 24 and 25 of the National Gas Rules (NGR). On
22 November 2018, Parts 24 and 25 came into effect.

The AER has determined to grant this full exemption on the basis that the EO4 Pipeline has
been granted a Part 23 Category 1 and Category 2 exemption and does not provide third
party access. This takes account that the same criteria supporting a Category 1 Part 23
exemption equally apply for a full exemption under Part 24 of the NGR.

The Part 24 exemption will expire on 28 February 2024, unless the Part 23 exemption
continues to apply to the EO4 Pipeline, including any period during which the AER is
considering whether to extend or reapply such an exemption, in which case the exemption
will continue in force until the Part 23 exemption ceases.

As required by Rule 611(10), please notify the AER if circumstances change such that the
EO4 Pipeline no longer qualifies for this full exemption.

Rule 611(9) requires the AER to maintain a public register for Part 24 exemptions. The
details will be the same as those published on the Part 23 Register.

If you wish to discuss the content of this letter or have any questions, please contact Jeremy
Llewellyn on (07) 3835 4610.

Yours sincerely

Peter Adams
General Manager
Market Performance



